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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Our thanks go to the parents and carers who remain 
off school grounds and maintain a distance of at least 
1.5m from others when dropping off or collecting 
students.  You are helping to protect our students, 
staff and the wider community from COVID-19, 
especially as the virus has been active in Armidale in 
recent weeks.   
If unwell or displaying even the mildest of symptoms, 
it is recommended that a COVID test is taken and 
you stay home.  Staff and students require a negative 
result and to be symptom free prior to return to 
school.   
Fully vaccinated visitors who have been invited to 
school for specific activities may enter the school.  
An example of this is the return of scripture 
teachers yesterday.  We continue to ask that parents 
stop outside Gate 3 and contact the office rather 
than entering the school grounds or office area. 
 
Road Safety – keeping children safe 
 

We all want the children of Armidale City to be safe 
on the way to and from school.  Please pay attention 

to the signage about where to park and times that 
bus zones are active to avoid any fines.  Parents are 
reminded that the staff car park is not for parent 
parking or setting down or collecting of children.  
This is an area that students use each morning and 
afternoon. 
 
We ask that parents help us to keep children safe by 
making use of the pedestrian crossings on Dangar, 
Brown, Faulkner and Mann Streets and not walking 
near or between buses when collecting students.  
Concerns have been raised around several students 
crossing busy roads unaccompanied, especially on 
Dangar Street. 
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19 November Stage 3 Leisure Sport 
22 November Kinder Thalgarrah excursion 
24 November  Kindergarten Orientation 
24 November 3/4C & 3/4M Thalgarrah excursion 
25 November 3/4E & 3/4B Thalgarrah excursion 
26 November Stage 3 Leisure Sport 
3  December Stage 3 Leisure Sport 
7  December Year 6 Farewell dinner 
16 December Last day of school 

  

P&C NEWS 
 

To celebrate the end of a difficult year on 
Thursday 2 December (Week 9) the P&C is 
offering a SUPER Meal Deal - both morning 
tea and lunch!! Notes with details will be 
coming home shortly (please return note and 
money by Monday 29 November). 
 
Our last P&C meeting for 2021 will be held on 
Wednesday evening (6.30pm) 1 December. We 
are planning on holding the meeting at a local 
establishment (yet to be decided) for dinner.  
 
If you would like to come along please inform 
Secretary Melissa Gibbs at 
melissagibbs76@gmail.com by Friday 26 
November. It would be great to see some new 
faces in readiness for 2022!! 
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Kinder Orientation 
 

Our 2022 Kindergarten students returned to 
Armidale City Public School for their second 
orientation session today.  The children will have one 
more opportunity to experience ‘big school’ before 
next year. 
 
Opportunity Class 
 

Several of our Year 4 students participated in the 
Opportunity Class placement test this morning.  
Where this assessment is historically a paper-based 
test, it was held online for the first time.  Parents will 
be contacted by mid-January with results, with some 
offers not made until late January. 
 
Staff development day variation 
 

Our students and teachers will attend their last day 
of this academic year on Thursday, 16 December.  
The following day has been scheduled as a staff 
development day.  Due to some presenters not being 
available on this date, our staff will have 
participated in CPR and anaphylaxis training, as well 
as professional learning around Aboriginal Culture 
and Histories after school hours by the end of 
November.   
 
Trespassers on site 
 

Over the weekend, at least two unknown people 
entered the school grounds, removed heavy metal 
covers from two deep pits and left these uncovered.  
This was extremely dangerous for our young 
children.  Police were contacted.  We are asking 
community members to contact police if they notice 
unauthorised people on the school grounds. 
 

Take care and stay safe, 
 

Deborah Nay 
Principal 

 
News from 1C 
 

The children are all settling in well after our holidays 
and home learning time. We are excited about the 
remaining weeks of Term 4, which are looking to be 
very busy.  
 
Each Wednesday, we have been enjoying trying out 
different team sports, such as hockey, cricket and T-
Ball and learning some of the basic skills involved in 
each sport.  
 
We have enjoyed our unit looking at different types 
of poetry and even had a go at writing some for 
ourselves. We made a book based on the story 
“Smarty Pants” and illustrated each page. 
 
When we look back at ourselves from the start of the 
year, we can see that we have grown and learnt lots. 
Our reading is amazing and we are writing longer, 
more interesting pieces of work.  

It won’t be long before we say goodbye to Year 1 and 
start our journey into Year 2.  

 
Mrs Cook & Mrs Cordingley 

 

News from 5/6S 
 

We have had such a busy term so far and are really 
enjoying being back in the classroom after remote 
learning. We’ve been researching and writing 
information reports on natural disasters and are 
about to begin poetry writing.  
 

The highlights of the term have been continuing to 
complete creative artworks, such as our apple 
sketches, bushfire scenes and we can’t wait to start 
our natural disaster dioramas. Students will need a 
shoe box or similar size box to complete these. We’ve 
also loved going back to leisure sports. 
 

Finishing our class text ‘Holes’ was both awesome and 
sad as we have enjoyed this text a lot and become 
quite attached to each of the characters. We enjoyed 
all the twists and turns in the storyline and loved the 
ending. 
 

We’d like to take this chance to wish everyone a 
wonderful end of term. 

5/6S and Mrs Schultz 

 

2021 Book Fair 
 
Our 2021 Book Fair has commenced in the 
library. This week, students will have the 
opportunity to browse through the books and 
create a wish list to take home. Next week 
during scheduled library lessons, students 
will be able to purchase books. 
 
Alternatively, students can fill in the order 
form provided from the library and return 
to the front office with correct money. 
These orders will be processed and 
delivered to students on Tuesday. 
 
Due to current COVID restrictions, we are 
unable to have visitors attend the Book 
Fair. 
 
The Book Fair is cash only and correct 
money would be appreciated. 

Year 6 Farewell Dinner 
 
Date: Tuesday 7 December 2021 
At: Armidale Golf Club 
Time: 6pm—8pm 
Price $35.00 
 
Please purchase tickets by 1 December from the 
Office 
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